Manitoba®™ Memorandum

Date: February 12, 2016

To: All Mineral Resources Staff From: Hugh Eliasson
Deputy Minister
Jobs and the Economy
Mineral Resources
311 Legislative Building

Telephone: 945-4076

Subject: ASSISTANT DEPUTY MINISTER

I am pleased to announce that Tim Friesen has accepted the position of Assistant Deputy Minister
with Mineral Resources effective March 2, 2016.

In Tim’s previous rolls as Executive Vice-President of the Mining Association of Manitoba and his
work with a major mining company, he's had the opportunity to work closely with senior mining
officials, First Nation Communities, investment professionals and with many of you within the
Department. This broad experience will be a great asset to the Department.

Please help me in welcoming Tim to the Department.

Hugh Eliasson

¢. Craig Halwachs

spirited enerqy



